

CSU CHANNEL ISLANDS University Police Advisory Council Meeting
Thursday, March 2, 2023/ 3:00 PM
Meeting notes prepared by: Colleen Haws

- 1) Call to Order
 - a. Call to order 3:04 PM
- 2) Roll Call
 - a. Committee Attendees: Theresa Avila, Drake Massey, Jason Miller, Alexis Morales, Annie Block-Weiss, Aram Pogosian (for Student Government)
 - b. Not in Attendance: Lindsay Sanchez, Melea King, Gary Gordon
- 3) Welcome – Interim Chief Drake Massey
- 4) Transportation and Parking – Lt. Chris Jetton
 - a. EV Charging Initiative
 - i. Worked with sustainability (Roxane Beigel-Coryell) and SoCal Edison charge ready program
 - ii. Parking gets complaints that there are not enough EV stations
 - iii. Adding because of Governor’s 2035 all electric vehicle initiative
 - iv. Auxiliary - no state funding
 - v. Parking was awarded charge ready grant through SoCal Edison
 - vi. SoCal Edison requirements
 1. Can’t come off campus’s grid
 2. Edison will complete all design, engineering and infrastructure work
 3. Parking has to pay for stations
 4. Had to include 30 stations adjacent to Edison power
 - vii. We are not using the entire lot
 - viii. Decision not made in vacuum
 1. Went through Transportation sub-committee
 2. Met with Dean Virtue
 - b. Carpool
 - i. There is an Executive Order from the Chancellor’s Office that requires us to reduce single occupancy vehicle trips to campus
 - ii. Parking is required to show reduced trips to campus
 - iii. Pre-pandemic we had a large carpool program – around 181 + participants
 - iv. This fall we had 63 participants

- c. General comments from group
 - i. Seems like parking is citing less, so it feels more friendly
 - ii. The fact that SCE is monopolizing how we do these projects is concerning
 - iii. Faculty upset by the fact that the new EV parking is all behind the library
 - iv. Parking needs to communicate more – lack of communication distresses the community
 - v. Where can we put this information? Shared governance
 - vi. Lack of striping can be an issue – can parking restripe for better spaces on campus?
 - vii. The prioritization of single occupancy vehicle trips is not serving our campus
 - viii. Frustrating to see the empty carpool spots
 - ix. Hard to find parking spots for events
 - x. May have more bus cards activated than we think with faculty/staff
 - xi. Biking – promote
 - xii. Senate is not the place to get the word out – do a town hall
 - xiii. Have CPDC put information out regarding projects
 - xiv. Share parking information with Physical Master Plan committee
 - d. Updates about bike path to campus
 - i. Project is still out there, but funding is an issue
 - ii. Most students aren't riding bikes
 - iii. Have talked about bike share
 - e. Physical master plan shows parking off University Drive and single campus loop
 - f. Call for earmarks grants for state - reach out to Barbara Rex
 - g. Parking does have a relationship with VCTC and serve as ex officio on TransComm – we are advocating for all the help we can get
 - h. The daily parking permit cost is prohibitive for community parking
 - i. The way parking does things is legislated unfortunately
 - j. How do we do things creatively with what little we have to work with
 - k. Parking doesn't want to be a barrier
- 5) Chancellor's Office Police audit has been going on for the last 4 months. The following topics have been covered
- a. Training
 - b. Outside agreements
 - c. OT
 - d. Personnel complaints
 - e. Budget
 - f. RIPA
 - g. We will let UPAC know findings
- 6) Old business – LPR

- a. We are still discussing it
- b. We are looking at possible grant funding
- c. We will include this group for policy/procedure
- d. If we give campus update on safety/security – will mention LPR

7) Mountain Lion Information

- a. Has been sighted in University Glen and around student housing
- b. We have a messaging threshold before sending out emergency notifications:
 - i. Recent sighting on campus or in UG community
 - ii. If we receive these calls, we send out notification
 - iii. We are trying not to over message
 - iv. Officer is sent to meet reporting party
 - v. Person to person contact with reporting party
 - vi. We look for the lion and stay in area for an extended time if we don't see him
 - vii. We contact fish and wildlife for each sighting
 - viii. A report is written for each sighting
- c. Fish and Wildlife collaring
 - i. Establishing a strategy to collar
 - ii. Fish and Wildlife did two presentations to community and they are recorded:
<https://www.csuci.edu/emergencyinfo/mountain-lions.htm>
 - iii. Is University Glen on same text that the campus is?
 1. It is CI Alert, for the campus and University Glen
 - a. It's voluntary, so just those that have signed up receive notifications
 - iv. Increased presence in glen may be perceived as stalking
 - v. Is there some way to send information out about why we have increased patrols?

8) Update on campus safety upgrade project

- a. Chief Massey spoke with Dr. Yao this week
 - i. Will present to senate and perhaps do a town hall
 - ii. UPAC members please encourage your colleagues to attend
 - iii. Ideas for communicating to campus community
 1. Town hall
 2. Senate may not be the best place to present

9) Adjourned – 4:00 PM

Next meeting – May 4, 2023 @ 3:00 PM